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Minutes 
 

The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m.  All Athletic Directors were in attendance.  
 
I. Spring Sports  

A. Badminton – No Report 
B. Baseball  – No Report 
C. Golf– No Report 
D. Girls Soccer – No Report 
E. Softball – No Report 
F. Swimming / Diving – No Report 
G. Tennis – No Report 
H. Track 

1. The League Meet went well.  Everyone helped.  Fairfield girls took 1st and Vacaville boys 
took 1st in the MEL.  Fairfield girls also won the Division I Section title. 

2. The coaches met and discussed the 4-way meets.  The coaches recommend that the 4-ways 
stay as they are currently run. 
a. The biggest problem is the length of time that the 4-way takes to complete. 
b. Each school in the 4-way should have their track coaching staff helping to run the meet. 

3. After a discussion, the Athletic Directors decided to maintain the 4-way meets with an 
adjustment to the number of throws or jumps each participant is allowed.  The number of 
throws and jumps per individual will be reduced from 4 to 3 for all 4-way meets. 

4. The tentative track schedule for 2010 will be posted on the web site by the end of the day 
today. 

II Fall Sports 
  Volleyball 

1. Heather requested that the ADs talk with their volleyball coaches about the possibility of 
playing frosh, JV and Varsity games during the first 2 rounds of League play. 

2. Schools having the ability to run the frosh game and the JV game at the same time could 
have that option. 

3. The pre-season meeting will take place between August 17th and 20th. 



III Winter Sports – No Reports 
IV Schedules 

The 2009 – 2010 schedules are currently posted on the website.  There were corrections to water polo, 
wrestling and boys tennis schedules. 

V School of the Year 
A. For the third year in a row, Napa won the School of the Year honors. 
B. Each AD received a recap of the number of first through sixth place finish for each school. 

VI Other 
A.  Web Site 

The summer page is now active and all of the 2008 – 2009 information has been archived. 
B. Football Camp Form 

Forms have been received from Armijo, Vacaville and Wood.  Fairfield and Napa indicated that 
their forms have been submitted to their respective Districts.. 

C. Tennis 
1. Brian asked if there was a possibility that the ladder could be set and published earlier in the 

season so that there were no questions at the League Tournament. 
2. The coaches will need to address Brian’s question at a pre-season meeting. 
3. Tennis results are being reported to Dave in various forms.  Dave will send a template for 

reporting match scores to each coach before the next season begins. 
D. Meetings 

1. The first meeting for 2009 – 2010 will be Thursday, September 3rd. 
2. A revised schedule of meetings was distributed.  The changed meeting is Monday May 24th 

to Thursday, May 27th. 
E. The Athletic Council recognized the contribution of 3 Athletic Directors.  Each recipient received a 

Certificate of Appreciation and a MEL Lifetime Pass. 
Congratulations and Thank You to 
 
  Jay Dahl 
  Mike Dailey 
  Heather Leonard. 

 
Meeting adjourned 9:30 a.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
Joan Mumaugh 
MEL Commissioner 


